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February 22, 2010
The Honorable Bob Ferguson

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

Completion of the BT-3 tunnel, one of the two Central Tunnels, for the Brightwater project is projected to be significantly delayed. Delays in the Brightwater project put the public and the environment at risk from sanitary sewer overflows and sewer backups into homes and businesses.  Furthermore, King County and its ratepayers could be subject to enforcement actions and penalties for failing to provide necessary capacity.  At present, the contractor for the BT-4 tunnel is nearing completion of mining and will soon be available to mine the BT-3 tunnel.  King County Wastewater Treatment Division staff have assessed the situation and believe there is a substantial likelihood this contractor could complete the mining for the BT-3 tunnel at a lower cost and in less time than the current BT-3 contractor.
In response to the potential for further delays in completion of the Brightwater project (including treatment facilities) resulting from delays in the mining for the BT-3 tunnel, I issued an Executive Determination of Emergency on February 18, 2010.  This determination will protect public health and the environment, and prevent the loss in usefulness of a planned public facility if the opening of the Brightwater Treatment Plant is further delayed.  Also enclosed is a proposed motion to encumber funds in excess of $250,000 and to extend the emergency waiver period beyond the ten-day standard identified in K.C.C. 4.16.050(B).
Under K.C.C. 4.16.050(A) and (B), such a waiver stays in effect until (1) terminated by order of my office, (2) terminated by action of the council by ordinance, or (3) it expires ten calendar days after there have been contracts entered into, which combined, encumber funds in excess of $250,000 or in excess of appropriation, unless the council extends the waiver by motion beyond the ten-day period.  We are requesting an extension of the waiver at this time because a contract to complete the mining of the BT-3 tunnel will exceed $250,000 and such contract is estimated to be in effect until it closes out at the end of 2012.
Thank you for your consideration of this important legislation.  If you have any questions regarding this motion, please feel free to contact Christie True, Director of the Wastewater Treatment Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-684-1236, or at christie.true@kingcounty.gov.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers

ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Toni Rezab, Deputy Director, Office of Management and Budget

Bob Burns, Interim Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)


Christie True, Division Director, Wastewater Treatment Division, DNRP

Cheryle Broom, King County Auditor, King County Auditor’s Office
